Kenai Peninsula Borough School District

Career and Technical Advisory Committee

Minutes for 3-08-07 Meeting

Members in attendance: Bob Hammer, Fuzzy Cox, Ben Eveland, Sean Dusek, Walt Ward.
The meeting was held in the staff development portable at Soldotna Middle School.

There are two new Tech Prep classes that we were able to get articulation agreements for with KPC. One was an automotive class that is taught only in Homer. The other was a welding class that has the availability to be taught at either Homer High or the Workforce Development Center. The welding class is a 4 credit class and the automotive is a three credit class.

Summer activities for students-There are two summer programs available for students in the areas of CTE. The summer construction academy will be a three week short course in construction and building trades. The students will learn safety, construction math, construction techniques and build a building for the Alaska Forest Service at the Ninilchik Fairgrounds.
The second summer program is a work experience program. Student can get credit for their summer work experience if they work at least 180 hours on a viable worksite.

There is a new Carl Perkins IV grant that the district will be applying for. The Carl Perkins grant helps fund the CTE in the district. We are currently transitioning from the Carl Perkins III grant to Perkins IV. There will be new regulations but much of the grant will be similar to the old one.

The legislature is discussing whether or not to add additional money to the budget for career academies. If money does get added then there will be construction academy in partnership with Alaska Works Partnership starting next fall at the WDC. In order to support this effort and promote the additional programs at the WDC here are some key legislators to contact. 

Rep. Kevin Meyer  representative_kevin_meyer@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Mike Chenault representative_mike_chenault@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Bill Stoltze representative_bill_stoltze@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Mike Kelly representative_mike_kelly@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Richard Foster representative_richard_Foster@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Mike Hawker representative_mike-hawker@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Bill Thomas representative_bill_thomas@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Harry Crawford representative_harry_crawford@legis.state.ak.us

Rep Less Gara representative_les_gara@legis.state.ak.us
There will be a teacher training workshop sponsored by the Alaska Process Industry Career Consortium in the area of Process Technology. This will be available to all math and science teachers in the district on May 29 and June 1. This training will include a field trip to the Swanson River Oilfield.
The scholarship recipients have been selected. Joe Angaiak from Homer Flex won the AVTEC scholarship. The winner of the KPC scholarship was Michael Poulter from Nikiski. The Kenai Peninsula Builders Association also gave out three scholarships, two of which were students from the WDC.
CTE teacher of the year was selected. Kim Foley, a family and consumer science teacher from Kenai Central High School was chosen. Kim will be retiring this year after 26 years of service. Thank you Kim for your dedication and hard work over the years.
Mat-Su has a new Career and Technology Center and our own Ben Eveland has been selected as its new principal. He gave a description of the school and the programs that they will be offering. Congratulation Ben!
Looking back over the year there were several developments in CTE within our district.
· The Workforce Development Center (WDC) went to daytime classes and has programs in Building Trades, Metals Fabrication, Power Mechanics and Drafting.

· The WDC had an open house for the community.

· Distance delivery of CTE classes continued and added drafting.

· The Certified Nurses Assistant program was expanded to two classes and it went to a six credit class.

· More Tech Prep courses were articulated with the college. Drafting, welding and auto were added to the list.

· The Career and Technical Student Organization district conference was held in a tri-facility location. The Challenger Center, Kenai Central High School, and WDC were utilized for the competitions and leadership training.

· Additional money was made available through a Youth First Dept. of Labor grant

· Membership on the C-TAC increased

· Two staff members received NCCER training

· TALENTS provided employability skill training for students throughout the year

· Industry instruction in several Industrial Technology classes provided by Peak Oilfield Services and the Kenai Peninsula Builders Association

Goals for next year are:

· Increase the offerings at the WDC-add occupational safety and health, outdoor power and equipment/automotive, and make welding fabrication a two hour block

· Increase the number of Career and Technology Student Organizations district wide
· Increase the number of distance delivery classes to small schools

· Increase the number of Tech Prep classes for college credit (add Early Childhood Development and Travel/Tourism)
· Maintain the beginning level CTE classes at the base high schools

· Try to establish CTE programs in all Junior High Schools

· Develop Programs of Study for each Career Cluster

